
Juneau Commission on Aging 

Aging! So cool, everyone is doing it! 

 

Dear Assembly Members, 

Thank you for your service to our community. The Juneau 

Commission on Aging is charged with advising the Assembly 

on matters related to seniors. Seniors over 55 now comprise 

30% of Juneau’s population. Juneau’s elders buy goods and 

services, volunteer extensively, and provide support to 

family members in our community. Many are retired with 

good benefits and a desire to remain in our community 

while contributing to its well-being. During your upcoming 

retreat, may we respectfully suggest that the following 

items be included in CBJ Assembly Priorities.  

Item 1: Housing: 

Include Universal 

Design as a preferred priority for building age friendly housing for people of all ages. 84% of 

Seniors own their own homes in Juneau. Many would downsize if more age friendly housing 

were available - potentially opening up more housing units for working age families. The JCOA 

continues to promote the concept of Universal Design that meets the needs of community 

members of all ages and abilities, while allowing aging at home and in community with minimal 

assistance. 

Item 4: Promoting Community Wellness, 

Safety and healthy aging for all ages by 

supporting a CBJ Community Center. This 

year, JCOA actively promoted the concept of a 

CBJ Community Center using the Marie Drake 

Complex to provide recreational opportunities, wellness classes, informational 

courses and other resources to ensure seniors living in Juneau are able to continue 

to contribute to the community. While the Marie Drake Complex remains in 

question, the concept of a multi-generational CBJ Community Center remains a 

viable mechanism to support healthy maturing for people of all ages, while 

targeting our elders. Seniors contribute significantly and want to continue to live in 

the community we love. People of all ages are enabled to continue to contribute 

by striving to be as healthy as possible.  

Item 5: Sustainable and Age-Friendly Community Planning. The CBJ Assembly 

joined the Age-Friendly Network in 2023 and the next step is to engage in the 

planning process. Age-Friendly Community Planning was developed by the 

World Health Organization and has been utilized throughout the world. This 

planning tool looks at eight (8) domains of livability that make a community 

viable for all ages, as well as aging in place. It is a tried-and-true mechanism 

that allows for comparability with other communities, as well as determining 

areas for improvement. The JCOA recommends that the CBJ join the JCOA and 

AARP in implementing this AARP planning process as a mechanism to 

determine how Juneau could be more “livable” for people of all ages. 

Thank you for your consideration of our recommendations. The JCOA will 

present our annual update at the CBJ Assembly Meeting January 6, 2025 and 

will be able to answer more of your questions at that time.  

 

Deborah Craig, Chair   
Juneau Commission on Aging  

https://juneau.org/clerk/boards-committees/jcoa  
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